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RESERVATION LINE:  (503) 892-3082        WWW.EDSO.INFO 

64 SE 171st Ave, Portland OR  97233       December 2020 

 
Please call our reservation line (503) 892-3082 to make or cancel reservations for most events. Call by 11:59 pm of the cut-

off date. The line is not monitored after the cut-off date. To reserve or cancel an event after the cut-off date, please do not call 
the reservation line. Instead, call Ann Stumpf at 503-459-6410 or email her at stumpf@comcast.net. She will notify you of the 
availability of seats. You are responsible for any restaurant charges for reservations not cancelled before the deadline. If EDSO 
is charged for your meals, please understand we will need to bill you.   
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EDSO Annual Membership Meeting 
 
 
Due to COVID-19 Restrictions, we are planning to have the EDSO annual membership meeting via Zoom on 

Saturday December 5th at 5PM. 

 
The details for the Zoom membership meeting are as follows:  

Zoom meeting number is 815 5632 4618.  

No meeting password required; Linda will admit you to the meeting from the waiting room.  
 

If Zoom is new to you, you do have to download the Zoom app to your phone, tablet or computer. If you would like 
to attend and have questions about Zoom please contact Linda Jaress ( ljaress@yahoo.com ) or Barbara 
VanWoerkom ( bjvanwoerkom@aol.com ) and they should be able to assist you. 
 
The agenda will include 2 items: a vote for EDSO Officers and Board members and a discussion of options 
for the 2021 beach weekend, currently planned for 29-31 January 2021 at Newport.  
 
 

 
  Officers up for election: 

  President      Linda Jaress 
  Vice Pres/Site Selection            Erik Miller 
  Treasurer                                    Barbara VanWoerkom 
  Sec/Communicator          Roy Marshall 

  Directors: 

  Past President     Greg Thiel 
  Membership     Lynn McHarness 
  Newsletter Editor            Noreen O’Connor 
  Webmaster         Gerard Forsman 

  Directors at Large: 

   Linda Benson 
   Don McHarness 
   Wayne Schweinfest 

 

 
If you are unable to attend the Membership Meeting and would like to weigh in on the beach weekend, please let 
Roy Marshall (marshall@his.com ) or Linda Jaress ( ljaress@yahoo.com ) know your thoughts prior to the call. 
 
 
Hope to see you online on Saturday Dec 5th! 
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REMEMBERING  THOSE  LESS  FORTUNATE 
 

EDSO can be proud of its history of supporting local charities.  At every Holiday Party we have really loosened our 
purse strings to help out select charities.   We won’t let this year’s cancelled Holiday Party deter or demotivate us 
from giving generously to those organizations who help make peoples’ lives better.  And there are many of those 
organizations locally and nationally who need our help.  Listed below are the three, worthy, local organizations that 
EDSO has supported in the recent past and a brief description of what they do.  You can send them a check or 
donate online. Let’s not forget them. 

 
Oregon Food Bank 

7900 NE 33rd Drive 
Portland, Oregon 97211-8727 
Oregonfoodbank.org 

Collects food from farmers, manufacturers, individuals, retailers and government sources and distributes 
to 1,400 food assistance sites in Oregon and Clark County, Washington. 

 
Forward Stride 

23839 SW Daniel Rd. 
Beaverton, Oregon 97078 
Forward Stride.org 

Enhances quality of life through horse-centered activities and therapies. 
 

Candlelighters Oregon 
6600 SW 92nd Avenue 
Portland, Oregon 97223 
Candlelightersoregon.org 

Supports families battling pediatric cancer. 
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